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Escrow Enrollment and Discontinuation through ESS (Employee Self Service) 

Newark Board of Education (NBOE) employees who are 10-month and 11-month full time employees can now self-enroll, discontinue and switch 

options in the Escrow Program; commencing with the 2021-22 SY during Open Enrollment effective May through July 15th of each year.   The 

deadline for newly hired employees is September 15th.  This is available to you by simply logging into ESS (Employee Self Service).   We have made 

the process easy, quick, convenient and simple for you.  We ask that you follow the steps below.  Note: You can discontinue from the Escrow 

Program at any time during the school year.      

 

 

 

IMPORTANT:  An email will be automatically sent to you after you have made your selection. 

1. Log into ESS and 

select the icon 

labeled  

NBOE Escrow Update 

2. The NBOE 

Escrow 

Update 

Screen will 

give details 

of the 

program.  On 

this screen 

you will be 

allowed to 

enter your 

option and a 

brief 

explanation 

of what each 

option is 

provided.  

Remember:  

You must 

save and hit 

YES to 

confirm, 

otherwise 

your 

selection will 

not be 

saved.       
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1. You will be allowed to discontinue at any time during the school year; therefore, we have made it easier for you to discontinue and request for a 

refund even after Open Enrollment has ended.  During the closed period, we have modified our screen to only allow employees to discontinue by 

selecting “Discontinue Escrow” (see below)  

IMPORTANT:  An email will be automatically sent to you after you have made your selection and a refund will be issued between one (1) to two (2) pay periods.  
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